
SPECIAL JOINT MEETING OF THE TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS AND PLAN COMMISSION MEETING NOVEMBER 2017
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains and the Plan Commission Members of the Town of Cross Plains held a joint meeting on Thursday, November 9, 2017 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  The meeting was for the purpose to have a public hearing to amend Transfer of Development Rights creating super sending areas eligible for additional development entitlements in exchange for forgoing mineral extraction activities or permanently protecting land for agriculture or conservation use.  Agenda was amended to include County Zoning appearing to discuss the update the zoning rewrite and its impact on the Town of Cross Plains.  Notice of the meeting was published in the October 5, 2017 issues of the Mt Horeb Mail and the News-Sickle-Arrow and posted on October 2, 2017 at the Community Center, Town Garage and Town Website.   Amended Agenda was reposted at the before mentioned areas on October 10, 2017.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Vera Riley, Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Paul Correll, Town Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger and 10 citizens were present.  Plan Commission Members Wayne Parrell, Mike Coyle, Sherry Krantz, Tom Rhude and Secretary Mary Scott were present.  The meeting was called to order at 7:01 pm by Chairman Greg Hyer.  

Chairman Greg Hyer explained the issue on amending Transfer of Development Rights to those present.    Chairman continued to explain that basically what the Town is trying to set up is a way for the Town to preserve farm land by allowing property owners who have grandfathered on their properties quarries and in order to keep the land for being sold to become an active quarry, to give owner extra splits. Chairman indicated that the transfer does not include substandard parcels in the township. 
Discussion and questions from citizens regarding this proposal was presented.  One individual felt we were being very restrictive to the land owner.   Mr. Hyer indicated this is totally voluntary.  There was a question about Ag easement and how this would affect other properties.  Plan Commission and Board will continue to work on defining exactly what would be allowed or not allowed.
Greg Hyer indicated the forms presented by the Plan Commission spell out specifically how this is to work and the criteria that is involved. (A copy of those forms will be attached to these minutes).  Greg Hyer closed this part of the meeting at 7:40 pm.
Brian Standing, Senior Member of County Planning and Development spoke on the changes in the process of being made regarding the definition of zoning code ordinance to become more concise and clear.    For instance, property now classified as Ag would become FP35-farmland preservation 35 acres.  List of standard Conditional Use Permits has been cleaned up.  
Meeting adjourned at 9:14 pm.


Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


